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NEWSLETTER       10th October 2023  
Notes from the Headteacher’s Study 

Harvest for the world… including Wavertree! 
 

Year 6 led Harvest beautifully yesterday, sharing the themes 
of thankfulness and generosity.  These are values that 
encompass all faiths and culture and bring us #together.  
Thank you to Oak Vale for hosting our Assembly and thank 
you to the parents and friends who helped KS2 walk to and 
from the venue.  

Looking forward to seeing you at one of 
the parent events very soon, 
 

Mr Hargreaves 
HEADTEACHER 

Autumn 1 2023 

Hair Ribbons: 
 
We reminded the children in the hall this morning about hair ribbons.  Hair ribbons / 
bows should be only worn in School colours (royal blue / silver or grey) and should be 
no bigger than the size of the child’s clenched hand (as a guide).  Although very               
en vouge ‘Jojo Bows’ should not be worn as they are a fashion item rather than 
uniform.  Thank you for your assistance with this – wearing uniform with pride. 

Parents in the Classroom event:   
 

We are very excited to welcome parents into our classrooms again tomorrow.  
This time the plan is… 
Reception Stay and Play to Learn 
Year 1 2 3 4 5 Phonics, Reading and Writing 
Year 5  Spanish and Music 
 
Please come to the School Hall around 9am, and from there you will be 
directed to your child’s classroom at 9.30am.  The session will last 30-45 
minutes. 

Key Dates:   
 

9th October  Harvest KS2 (Year 6 led Assembly) 
11th October  Parents in the Classroom Event 
16th October  Harvest KS1 (Year 6 led Assembly) 
24th October  Parents Evening (face to face) 
25th October  Parents Evening (face to face) 
27th October  EYFS KS1 / KS1 / KS2 Disco 
   Half Term 
  
 

This year as a School we would like to support an organisation called Baby Bank as well 
as Food Bank.  Baby Bank supports families with essential baby products, such as wipes 
and nappies.  They also give clothes to families, supporting siblings and their parents / 
carers, all free and without having to complete any forms or benefit tests.  This harvest, 
would you like to donate packs of baby wipes or nappies?  Supermarket ‘essentials’ 
brands are perfect.  Food Bank is also close to our heart and would welcome any 
donations of dry goods or tins.  We will collect for harvest over two weeks which will 
give lots of time before delivering to Baby Bank and Food Bank.  So many parents 
have already sent in donations which we are so grateful for.   Please keep on sending 
in nappies of all sizes (there is a particular demand for larger sizes we have been told) 
and wipes, or dry food goods if you would like to support Food Bank too. 
 
Year 6 read some amazing poems they had written in class.  I have included them here 
for you to enjoy. 

Discos:   
 

Disco tickets will be on offer very soon!  We are very excited to be hosting 
our first School Discos for some time.  Please look out for the message where 
tickets can be requested.  See ‘dates’ within this Newsletter. 

Parents’ Meetings:   
 

I am very pleased to invite you to book an appointment with your child’s class 
teacher.  This year we are returning fully to face to face meetings.  A link will 
be sent for you to book a time slot but please ‘keep the date’ that has been 
advertised for the past few weeks: 
 

24th October  Parents Evening (face to face) 
25th October  Parents Evening (face to face) 

 

http://www.northway.liverpool.sch.uk/


 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvest writing:   
 

Harvest Independent 
writes.  Loving the 
imagery within these 
poems! 
 



 

Year 7 places:   
 

The Year 7 Admissions deadline is at the end of 
October.  Have you completed your application yet?  
If you want to speak to Mr Hargreaves, Mr Taylor or 
Miss Galvin, please pop into school.  For any 
assistance with the online form, Miss Sultan is very 
willing. 

Mathematics:   
 

This week Mrs McNeil will be looking at work across the school in 
Mathematics.  On Friday she will be having a Golden Conversation with some 
pupils about their learning in Mathematics. 

How do you use Maths in your everyday life? 

Year 1 Parents / Carers:   
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Year 1 are going on a Geography Field trip to Northway Park on Thursday 19th 
October 2023 to explore the local area.  Uniform is to be worm but please also 
make sure children wear sensible shoes for outdoors.  The children will be 
completing their Fieldwork after lunch, so usual lunchtime arrangements can 
remain.  We will be back by 3.20pm. 
 
Quick reminder: please check your child’s inhaler is in school at all times, but 
especially ready for this day please. 

Scooters and Dogs:   You know what I am going to say…  Last week someone rode an electronic scooter along the main drive towards the 
school entrance.  Unfortunately, there was a near miss with a pupil bring collected.  As our immediate message stated, we cannot have a repeat of 
this for the sake of all our community. 
 
Likewise, a dog was brought to school without a lead this morning which then scared a young pupil.  Dogs are not permitted on site following LCC 
procedures.  Some very small well behaved dogs are carried by their owners in their coats, which although not perfect does mitigate against the 
risks or fear of certain pupils.  Please again, be mindful of all our children and their families. 

 Thank you: Asia, Rory, 
Lyla, Billy, Tamzin and 
Fionnuala. 
 


